Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Nov. 7, 2016
**Attendance by sign-in:  Felecia Allen, Golden Clovers;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Gay Stover, Sewing Club;  Michelle Christiansen, Clover-Cut Riders;  Kaye Bailey, Barnyard Bunnies;  Darrin Newlander, Roboctopi;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Angie Doan, Silver Spurs;  Amie Constable, Paws-N-Claws;  Riley Sawtell, P-N-C & Wild Clovers;  Melissa Ray, P-N-C, Wild Clovers & Golden Clovers;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator

**Interim President Felecia Allen called the meeting to order at 6:40pm.  US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge.

**M/S/C to accept the Oct. 3rd meeting minutes as presented.

**Went around the room and introduced ourselves.

**Treasurer’s Report: Operating funds of $1,921.70 + Dedicated funds of $33,161.30 + Balance of $35, 083.00    Tanya, Treas. Laura Kitchen and Su Tipton (at WSU) have been working on our Council budget and a new report layout.  Will be at our 12/5 Council meeting.  Our Council Chicken Coop raffle brought in $807.56!  Thank you to Discovery 4-H Club for building and to everyone who sold tickets.  Riley thanked Council for the loan of $80 so she can be in Wild Clovers.  The $80  will be returned to Council when she completes the Wild Clover requirements.  Upon reviewing this report, and seeing that there were no questions about this report, President Felecia Allen announces that this report will be placed on file for audit. (WSU 4-H)
OLD BUSINESS       **We still need someone to act as president for this 2016-17 4-H year.   The other 3 officers will stay on:  Linda Gately-VP;  Laurie Hampton, Sec.; Laura Kitchen-Treasurer.  **Our Oct. 16th Celebrate 4-H & Awards went very well.  Was nice to have it in the 4-H Bldg.  The art/craft activities were a nice addition.  Thank you Tanya.    **Tanya & Laurie reported on 4-H Forum.  Will be Oct. 20 – 22, 2017 at Great Wolf Lodge.  Scholarship money should be available from our Council fundraising for Forum.    **Laurie reported a bit about Fair Conv.

**We completed both sides of the “A Valuable Partnership” document and returned it to Tanya (one side is about Tanya and the other side is about us as 4-H club leaders)
**Handout – 2016-17 Club Planning Calendar.  Discussion:  Use in your club and for Council tonight.  What classes do clubs want Council to make available?  Record books – especially the on-line aspect/problems.  A clarification with our Regional Specialist Joy Lile about the new WA State 4-H Policy’s age vs. grades in determining competition, aging out and other issues.  A fun activity; a big Council fundraiser, possibly in April;  ready our 4-Hers for Public Presentations and participation in our March/Spring Pub. Pres. days = Tanya will looking into our combining all of this into a Super Saturday, possibly in January.  Please come to our Dec. 5th meeting ready to fill out this Planning Calendar for Council and to report what your club is doing (as recorded on this Planning Calendar).

Documents due Dec.1st       **Enroll on line.  All returning members must enroll by Dec. 1st.  New members may be added after Dec. 1st.   Enroll to keep our 4-Hers and families safe and “insurance-covered”.     **See your club’s  file handed out tonight.  Annual Financial Summary is due Dec. 1st.    **Club Chartering Document.  If you are already chartered, you must find your club’s Charter.  There are no copies in the 4-H Office.    If you are not chartered or cannot find your Charter, use the provided check-off list.  Use Council’s Constitution and By-Laws, if your club does not have them.    **Club insurance form and payment also due Dec. 1st.

**Unresolved discussion about 4-Hers enrolling in multiple clubs to be able to do multiple projects.

**KYG is starting up.  There was an intro meeting tonight.  The first “real” meeting is Sat., Dec. 10th, 10am to 3:30pm at the Jeff. Co. Courthouse.  KYG is open to all high schoolers, even those not currently in 4-H.  KYG can provide course credits – talk to Tanya about this.    All teens interested in KYH must contact Tanya ASAP and attend the Dec. 10th meeting.

**Club Officer Training this THIS Saturday, in Monroe.  Tanya is going and can take 3 people, teens or adults.  Contact her asap if you want to go.  This training should come back to us either at our Jan. Council meeting or at our Super Saturday.

Club Reports:   Clover-cut Riders will have their first meeting by the end of this month.  P-N-C will have their first meeting Nov. 13th, 3pm,  at the Hadlock Library.   Barnyard Bunnies will have their first meeting Nov. 15th, 6pm, in the 4-H Bldg.   The new sewing club will also meet Nov. 15th at Chim. HS and will be dusting off the stored sewing machines.   Roboctopi is all moved into PTHS.  Has had two project meetings and will meet this Wed. for its first business meeting.  County Mountys has had its first meeting (with more adults than 4-Hers).  Cedartree Performers’ sewing group at school is young (K and 1st grade).  The older 4-Hers will be sewing at Linda’s and will be working on Wearable Art.  Silver Spurs has already had its first meeting and held its first play day on Oct. 30th.  Wild Clovers’ first meeting was yesterday.  They have 15 members with a waiting list and will train two days a month.

**Handouts – “Experiential Learning Model”    Please read it, know it and use it and your 4-H Life Skills Wheel in your club meetings.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm






Submitted by L Hampton 
